Weldon Library Board Minutes
June 14, 2022
The meeting was called to order by President Amanda Walters at 7:00 P.M. in the board meeting room of the Weldon Public Library.

The rollcall was conducted by Secretary Sandra Sanders. Present were Christi Baker, Danielle Barton, Alycia Brockman, Amanda Walters, Bob Walters, and Susan Westray.  Library Director, Lori Rich was also present.
Minutes were presented and there was a motion by Susan Westray, seconded by Danielle Barton, to accept the minutes of the May meeting as corrected. The vote was unanimous, 7-0.

No one was present for the public forum item on the agenda.

TREASURER’S REPORT was given by Christi Baker. The May beginning balance at First National was $30,661.58.  Receipts for May were $5,234.64. The disbursements for the month were $8,730.12, including Fund Disbursements of $3,000.00 ending in a balance of $27,166.10 on May 31, 2022. Payroll and expenses for May were also reviewed. There was a motion by Alycia Brockman, seconded by Susan Westray, to accept the reports as presented. The vote was 7-0.

LIBRARIAN’S REPORT was given by Lori Rich.
Early Dismissal Day was on May 4, 2022.  In attendance were twenty adults and thirty-nine children.  The dismissal time on Early Dismissal Days during the 2022/2023 school year will remain at 1:30pm.
The last Story Time for the school year was held on May 28th with a Father’s Day theme.  Attendance at Toddler Time was three adults and two children.  Attendance at Story Time was five adults and five children.
Lori reported the Summer Reading Program has registered thirty-four children in the Pre K to Fifth grade group and 12 participants in the Sixth grade and up group.
The Library has received $1,660.00 in cash donations for Summer Reading.
The University of Illinois Extension will be hosting the program “You Can Play with Your Food!” on July 27th and August 3rd from 10 am to 11 am at the Library.  This program is for students in 3rd grade and up.  Registration is online through the Extension office.  
Lori gave an update on the Back-to-School Bash:  The Bash will be on Wednesday, July 20, 2022 from 6:00 pm to 7:30 pm.  
Cloud Library Stats: May circulation for Illinois Heartland Library System totaled 30,555 items: 19,488 were eBooks, 11,067 were eAudiobooks. Pay-per-use eAudio totaled 1,572. 
Petty cash funds received for May totaled $215.05; monies from fines, copies and faxes totaled $44.15. Receipts from candy, sodas and coffee equaled $170.90.  Also received was $18.23 from book sales during the community garage sales and $20.00 memorial for Arlene Cobb.  Expenses were $72.74 for the month.
Lori informed the board the Library has received a one-year free membership to the American Library Association as a part of the Libraries Transforming Communities Grant.
Lori reported she has scheduled her remaining vacation days for Friday and Saturdays throughout June.

Amanda and Lori recently applied for a $5,000 humanities grant.

OLD BUSINESS

The Open Meetings Act and FOIA Officers Online Training for 2021 and 2022 needs to be completed by Bob Walters.  Bob is still having difficulties setting up/logging into his account.
Lori presented the Capital Asset Plan to the Board.  This is a requirement in chapter 5 of the Standards for Illinois Public Libraries. A motion was made to adopt the policy by Alycia Brockman and seconded by Christi Baker.  The vote was unanimous, 7-0.
The surge protector for the Library’s main panel has been replaced.  However, during the replacement, it was discovered the generator is not working correctly.  Lori is looking into having it serviced and options for annual maintenance.

The purchase of a bench in honor of Bob Burton was discussed.  The purchase will come out of the General Fund and will have a plaque stating “In honor of Bob & Carla Burton”

NEW BUSINESS
The schedule of monthly meeting activities was reviewed.  There were no changes suggested.
The Library was awarded a $3,000 donation from First National to use toward the purchase of automatic door openers.  The library also received a donation of $2,000 from First Mid Bank.  The estimate for the automatic door equipment and installation is $6,300.  A motion was made by Bob Walters to accept the bid and to move the combined $5,000 donation to the Building Fund to be applied to the cost of the automatic doors.  The motion was seconded by Alycia Brockman.  The vote was unanimous, 7-0.
The Library has notified the Local Records Commission to put our security footage from the new video cameras on a rolling retention schedule.

The legal Notice for Budget & Appropriation Hearing will be published in the newspaper on June 17th, 2022.  This fulfills the requirement to publish a minimum of 30 days before the hearing date of July 19th.

The requirements for the Per Capita Grant for FY23 require review.  Chapters were assigned to individual board members to review and report on at the July board meeting as follows:


Alycia Brockman – Chapters 1 & 2


Amanda Walters – Chapters 3 & 4


Sandra Sanders – Chapters 5 & 6


Bob Walters – Chapters 7 & 8


Danielle Barton – Chapters 9 & 10


Susan Westray – Chapters 11 & 12


Christi Baker – Chapter 13

A committee was appointed to review Closed Session Minutes (Jan – June).  The appointed members are Amanda Walters, Alycia Brockman and Christi Baker.

A committee was appointed to perform Secretary’s Audit for Annual Report (July – June).  The appointed members are Susan Westray and Danielle Barton.

Lori presented the board with evaluations her evaluations of library employees as well as their self evaluations.

A motion was made by Alycia Brockman and seconded by Danielle Barton to go to closed session, the vote was 7-0. The board went into closed session. Close session was adjourned at 8:38 pm with a motion by Bob Walters and seconded by Susan Westray. 
The board presented Lori with her annual evaluation.  The board also stated they would seek clarification on IMRF rules for accrual of unused PTO time.

Salary suggestions were presented with an increase for Dana to $15.00 per hour effective July 1, 2022; Brandi’s wage will remain at $12.00 until the new minimum wage of $13.00 per hour goes into effect on January 1, 2023.  Librarian Lori Rich’s salary will reflect a $2/hour increase to $22 per hour effective July 1, 2022. Lori’s PTO will change to one week and one day of vacation and two weeks of sick leave per fiscal year.  A motion was made by Alycia Brockman, seconded by Danielle Barton to accept the recommended rate changes and PTO adjustments. The vote was 7-0, a unanimous decision. 

FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS

No items were suggested.
Having no other business, a motion was made by Susan Westray, seconded by Alycia Brockman to adjourn. The vote was 7-0. 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:48 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,
Sandra J. Sanders, Secretary
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